CLACKAMAS COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

Study Session Worksheet
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Presentation Date: 11/5/13 Approx Start Time: 9:30 g.m. Approx Length: ge min
Presentation Title: Oak Grove Boulevard Boat Ramp
Department: Transportation & Development and Business and Community Services

Presenters: Barbara Cartmill, Acting Director, Transportation & Development; and
Gary Barth, Director, Business & Community Services

Other Invitees: County Counsel
WHAT ACTION ARE YOU REQUESTING FROM THE BOARD?

To re-evaluate the options available regarding the Oak Grove Boulevard boat ramp
closure versus maintenance and security measures to maintain access.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

On June 22, 2004 more than 150 citizens attended a public meeting at the Oak Lodge
Sanitary Facility to discuss the Oak Grove Launch. At that meeting, an overwhelming
majority labeled the launch an “asset” to the community and requested it remain open.

As a result of that public meeting, on September 28, 2004, the Board of County
Commissioners (BCC), following a study session, recommended that:

1. Signage identifying that the boat ramp is to be used at your own risk, the facility
is open from 6 a.m. to 10 p.m. daily, dogs must be on a leash, and “no parking at
any time” signs shall be installed.

Lighting is installed to illuminate the launch area.

Clear brush to improve law enforcement vision of the area.

Continue monitoring of partnership opportunities for funding to improve launch
to standards and fund gate operations.

P Po

Subsequently, on August 1, 2013 a local news affiliate began airing a special
investigative series on the “dumping” of cars in the Willamette River via the Oak Grove
Blvd. boat ramp. In response to the story, the BCC approved staff to posting a
notification to the public of the pending closure of the county road right-of-way (ROW)
and permanent barrier installation at the west end of Oak Grove Boulevard to prohibit
vehicle access effective December 1, 2013.

Since the notification was posted, there has been public response in favor of retaining
vehicle access to the Willamette River via Oak Grove Boulevard. As a result, the Board
has requested additional information regarding access and will consider options other
than closure. '



FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS (current year and ongoing):

The total estimated costs for this project are dependent on the option chosen by the
Board. DTD and BCS staff do not currently have money budgeted for resolving this
issue.

1. If we take no action, there are no direct costs however the liability concerns and
the continued problem of abandoned cars remains.

2. The estimated one-time costs to install an automatic gate to partially restrict
access are $21,457.

3. The one-time cost to install a barricade close to the water to partially restrict
vehicular access is estimated to be $2,500.

4. The one-time cost to install a barricade to fully restrict vehicular access is
estimated to be $2,500.

5. A solar operated gate was suggested as an alternative and we have requests out
for costs and specifications.

LEGAL/POLICY REQUIREMENTS
County Counsel is aware of this discussion and will respond to the Board as options are
considered and questions arise.

PUBLIC/IGOVERNMENTAL PARTICIPATION

Public notice of pending closure was posted providing 90+ day’s notice of the
December 1, 2013 closure. Subsequent to that posting, public testimony in opposition
to that closure has been provided at a BCC business meeting and letters submitted to
the Board. A public discussion also took place at the Oak Grove CPO meeting on
October 23, 2013 with general agreement on behalf of those in attendance to retain
some form of gated access or otherwise limited public access to the river but with
differing opinions on the need for the county to maintain the boat ramp area.

OPTIONS

1. Do not barricade Oak Grove Boulevard at the Willamette River to limit vehicular
access. Take no action and allow current use to continue.

2. Install an automatic gate with timer at the location to partially limit access to
stated hours.

3. Explore a hybrid process whereby the gate continues to be managed by the
community under an informal, but written process and a barricade is placed close
to the water while allowing fishing boats access to the river.

4. Proceed with road closure limiting vehicular access effective December 1, 2013.

RECOMMENDATION:

Staff believes the community interests as well as those of the county can be met
through option number three or something close to it, as proposed by the community at
the CPO meeting on October 23, 2013.




ATTACHMENTS

2004 Public Meeting Letter and Board Direction

PowerPoint Presented at October 23rd OG CPO Meeting

Estimate for automatic gate

Mock-up photo of guard rail close to water with fishing boat access
Comments from Clackamas County Sheriff

Comments from Clackamas Fire #1

SUBMITTED BY:

Division Director/Head Approval

Department Director/Head Approval/% Pa) (’W 10-29 13

County Administrator Approval

For information on this issue or copies of attachments, please contact

Teresa Sears @ 503-742-4329




DEPARTMENT OF
TRANSPORTATION AND DEVELOPMENT

Sunnybrook Service Center

Campbell Gilmour
Director

October 5, 2004

Subject: Oak Grove Boat Launch

Dear Neighbors & Interested Parties:

As promised, Clackamas County Parks & Traffic Engineering have
assembled neighborhood input and presented the information to the
Clackamas County Board of Commissioners in a study session held
September 28th, 2004. The purpose of the study session was to present
the neighborhood listing of problems and suggested solutions
accompanied with County Staff recommendations for the short term and
long term solutions to problems relating to nuisance and unlawful
activities, and safety concerns at the launch site. The Board of
Commissioners has given direction to address the short term solutions as
follows:

1. Signage identifying that the launch ramp is to be used at your own risk, the
facility is open from 6 a.m. to 10p.m. daily, dogs must be on a leash, and no
parking at any time shall be installed.

Lighting to be installed to illuminate the launch area.

Clear brush to improve law enforcement vision of the area.

Continue monitoring of partnership opportunities for funding to improve
launch to standards and fund gate operations.
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A meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 21st, 2004 at 7 p.m. at the Oak
Lodge Sanitary District meeting room (14611 SE River Road) to relay this
information  and gather further comments. Your attendance would be
appreciated.

Attached is a summary of the Study Session materials presented to the
Commissioners.
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